STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 19 JUNE 2017
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle (Chair), Janice Dyer, Andrew Henderson, Peter Meadowcroft
District Councillor Virgin


	Public:
	6 

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Residents of 24 Kirby Close attended the meeting to question why the tree on the PC owned land next to their property had not yet been trimmed.  The clerk confirmed that she had checked if the work had been carried out with Nicholsons and they’d confirmed it had.  Discussions were had as to whether the work might have been carried out on another tree by mistake.  The clerk to double check with Nicholsons.
One resident of Jacobs Yard attended the meeting to discuss the parking problem at the top of Mill Lane/North Street.  Cars are parking on both sides of the road, therefore making it impossible for lorries/large vehicles to get access through at certain times.  The problem the resident has it that at some point in the future she will be needing the services of a removal lorry and is worried that the lorry will not be able to get down to the bottom of Mill Lane.  She is wondering if there is anything that can be done.  The PC suggested contacting PCSO Chris Jones to discuss the situation and the PC agreed to put a note in the bulletin suggesting that people park on just one side of the road.  District Councillor Virgin also offered to look into the problem.
The resident of 9 Kirby Close attended the meeting to report further incidents of drivers entering the ‘No Entry’ entrance from Fleming Drive into Jervis Close and that there had been a near miss involving a child.  District Councillor Virgin suggested a meeting between Highways and the Police.  Cllr Virgin offered to try and set a meeting up. 
Cllr Henderson had been approached by the property owner of 1 Cross Way who asked if they could install a 1 metre path next to their property on the PC owned land.  The path would start from their back gate and run to the pavement to allow them access for their wheelie bin.  The PC agreed to the request. 
Roger Tyers, the land agent for the proposed housing development at the top of Worton Road attended the meeting to provide a progress update.  Apart from looking at the visual landscape, they have been given the green light from WODC (West Oxfordshire District Council) to proceed to the next stage of application.  WODC have suggested the breakdown of housing type for the scheme.  Originally the plan was for 20 properties; however, Roger mentioned the opportunity of changing it to 24 properties, with the focus on a higher number of smaller properties to meet local needs.  
The PC suggested that Mr Tyers informs the village of this opportunity and asks for feedback/interest.  It was suggested that Mr Tyers composes a separate page insert to go out with the next edition of the bulletin.  Feedback from the insert to be discussed at a separate meeting.   

1241
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Giles, Cllr Hinton.  Cllr Hudspeth also sent his apologies.
1242
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

Cllr Henderson declared an interest in terms of installing the new dog bins. 
1243
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 15 May 2017 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising

None

1244
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

District Councillor James Virgin was in attendance.  He had nothing to report at this early point in his posting, however, welcomed any questions.
1245
Sign off External Auditors Annual Return 16/17

The clerk presented the council with the year-end figures that were to be included in the Annual Return for year ending 31 March 2017.  No issues were raised by the councillors.


(a) 
Section 1 Annual Governance Statement 


RESOLVED



THAT, the Council approved the statement.  The Chair and Clerk signed the 


document at this point in the meeting.



(b)
Section 2 Accounting Statement


RESOLVED



THAT, the Council approved the statement.  The Chair and Clerk signed the 


document at this point in the meeting.
1246
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

(a)
Little Tiddlers Donation – Nynka Athur had written to the PC asking for a donation 
towards the Little Tiddlers Summer Outing to Cotswold Farm Park in August for 
young families in the village.    


RESOLVED



THAT, £250 would be donated.  This was proposed by Cllr Carter-Windle and 
seconded by Cllr Dyer.

(b)
Churchyard maintenance contribution



The Parochial Church Council of St Mary’s Church, Steeple Barton, had written to the 
PC asking for a contribution of £600 towards the costs of maintaining the churchyard 
at St Mary’s Church for 2017/18


RESOLVED


THAT, the PC would make a £600 contribution.  This was proposed by Cllr Dyer and 
seconded by Cllr Meadowcroft.
1247
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a)
Status update, proposed Worton Road Housing Development


Discussed during the public 15 minutes question time. 

(b)
PC website development 




It was agreed to be discussed at the next full council meeting.

(c)
Speed signs



James Wright from OCC sent through details for signage in order for the clerk to 


obtain a quote.  The clerk had received a quote of £47.80 (excluding VAT) per sign.  

Discussions were had about where the signs would be located and how many would 

be required.  Cllr Meadowcroft agreed to have a look into potential locations and 

report back at the next meeting.  



Further discussions were had about potential traffic calming measures that might be 

suitable for the village.  The new traffic calming measure at Enstone was discussed.  

The clerk had e-mailed the clerk at Enstone PC to ask if they could provide a brief 

overview of the process they went through and costs associated with the scheme.  

She was waiting to hear back from one of the councillors and would forward on the 

information received to the PC. 


1248 
Circulation Folder 


No matters arose.  
1249
Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson



The school had recently received an Ofsted inspection.  Results from the visit were 

still pending.  Work continues on the eco area.  There is also a consultation running 

with regards to the school becoming an Academy school. 


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges





Proposed lay-by Holliers Crescent, status update




Cllr Henderson offered to go through the forms in connection with the planning 


application.



Dog footpaths




Since the last meeting, Mr Woods has put signs up informing people of the proper 

footpath routes across his land (north of Holliers Crescent).




Dog bins




The dog bin in Church Lane had been sited but the one in Fleming Drive could not be 

installed on the intended post as it would not fit.  The clerk confirmed that the cost 

of a post for the bin would be £37.14 (including VAT).




RESOLVED



THAT, a post would be purchased.  This was proposed by Cllr Henderson and 


seconded by Cllr Dyer.



At this point in the meeting, Cllr Dyer brought up a request from a resident for a 

footpath to be installed along Church Lane (from South Street), to replace the grass 

verge that is currently there.   Cllr Henderson believed it would not be possible due 

to the engineering work that would be involved.  The clerk to contact Matt Timms at 

OCC to see if anything can be done.   The same resident also brought up The Dock 

and how it was in need of clearing.  The clerk to contact Dan Weeks at OCC to 


discuss.


(c)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields



No report in Cllr Hinton’s absence.
1250
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


- 33 Marshall Crescent, Erection of detached dwelling


There were no objections to the above application.

1251
Finances 


(a) 
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda 



June 2017)  


 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8.00pm on 19 June 2017 




Grass cutting, M Probbitts, £340.00



Flower Box Planting, E Probbitts, £250.00




Churchyard Maintenance, Steeple Barton Parochial Church Council, £600.00




Chairman training, OALC, £78.00




RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.

1252
To receive items for next agenda

- Speed signs location and number required

- Feasibility of footpath in Church Lane


- Website

- Speed calming scheme


- Worton Rd Development update
1253
AOB 


A member of the public raised concern regarding the safety of a sycamore tree (30ft) located 
next to 23 Kirby Close.  Ideally the property owner of 23 Kirby Close would like it removed.  
The clerk to ask Nicholsons to assess the tree.
1254
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 17 July 2017 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.   
2



  Signed .............................................


